Webber Township
Planning Commission
Minutes for February 3, 2020
Pie calls the meeting to order at 6:04 p.m. 
Pie takes roll call: Pie Medina present, Dan Cousar present, Ben Hill present, Suellen Siglow present, Jacqueline Jacobs present, Nikki Cross absent, and Kelly McCune present.
Pie led the pledge of allegiance.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Dan motions we approve the agenda with the addition of Rustic Cabins to New Business, Pie Seconds. All in favor, motion carries. 
Kelly motions to approve the minutes as amended for January 27th 2020, Pie seconds. All in favor, motion carries.
Committee Report: Mike Oisten gave report that camper permit renewal notices have gone out. The property on Ferndale has started clean up but the there’s still a boat on the property and the ticket issued is currently outstanding. Update on “Fur palace” Mike received a copy of a contract for demo/clean up but was unable to verify the validity of the contact with company so still a work in progress. The owner of the old laundry mat on M-37 has been in contact with the Zoning Department to discuss the possibility of using the property as a Transfer Station. This use is currently not allowed in Limited Commercial. The owner may want to come before the Planning Commission to discuss a text amendment to change that. 
Old Business: Reminder of set meetings to go over Zoning Articles that are set for February 10th, 17th and March 16th. 
New Business: Discussion of Rustic Cabins. The County realized that the township should be the party responsible to enforce the Rustic Cabin ordinance. The Ordinance they have in place is difficult to enforce by law and it was said that ours may be to. The Planning Commission needs to make a Zoning Ordinance to coincide with the current Rustic Cabin Ordinance to make it more enforceable. We discussed some of the rules for Rustic Cabins such as, a Rustic Cabin can never be used as a Rental and it can only be used for “short term use’. The cabins are also limited as to what district they may go in and if a primary residence is built the Rustic Cabin should be removed.  Mike O. mentioned that the Lake Co. Building Dept would typically say that a “Mother in-law cabin or Bunk house” has no running water or kitchen.  Dan brought up that once the Master Plan Future map takes the place of the current map we use now R-2 will effectively be Forest, Residential, Recreational and R-1 will be Medium Density. But a valid point was addressed, that just because R-1 & R-2 were changed on the future map doesn’t mean we have to accept that terminology for the zoning districts. We also discussed looking into what’s allowed in R-1 & R-2 (permitted uses) and on the Future map the fact that only Single family dwellings are permitted so if we do in fact change the current map to reflect the Future map this issue needs to be addressed to permit Multifamily/2 family dwellings. Kelly motions that we adjourn at 7:25p.m. Pie seconds. All in favor, motion carries. Respectfully submitted by Kelly McCune.

